Operations Committee Minutes

May 2, 2011
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those present: Nancy Haag, Diane Halvorson, Rick Roy, Karen Wagner and Jeanne Witty
Cost Allocation Plan
Rick Roy distributed information on how to conduct the Cost Allocation Plan Review & Reconciliation.  Costs for the Resource Room & Reception are split among the partners based on projected number of program customers.  After a review of updated CRS and Workforce One data, the difference between projected and actual is negligible.  It appears no changes will need to be made; however, we do not have updated information from SSB.
Senior Community Services Employment Program
Nancy Haag reported MVAC is anticipating up to 25% reduction in funding under the Senior Community Services Employment Program for Program Year 2011.  There is a 48 month time limit on the program (however waivers are available).   One option MVAC will look at is reducing the number of hours worked each week if the reductions are as high as anticipated.
Youth Employment Programs
Nancy Haag reported that there will be about a 10% reduction in WIA Youth funding.  There is no word on State funding at this time.  A “Spring” summer program is being implemented utilizing carry-in dollars.  If State funds become available, MVAC will look at extending hours and adding additional youth during the summer months.
WIA Adult and Dislocated Worker
It is projected that the reductions under WIA Dislocated Worker will be approximately 21% and WIA Adult will experience about a 10% cut.
Vocational Rehabilitation Services

Jeanne Witty indicated that VRS has closed another eligibility category.  Only those individuals meeting Priority I (significant functional limitations in 3 or more areas) will be enrolled at this time.  Individuals can still apply that do not meet Priority I, however, they will be placed on a waiting list at this time.
Career Development Facilitator Training
Diane Halvorson reported that the WorkForce Council will be bringing Career Development Facilitator Training to the Mankato area.  The training is provided by Normandale Community College and is an internationally recognized certification program for staff that provide career/workforce development services.  The training will be one day per week for 12 weeks and the cost is $1,380 per person. 
Incentive Funds
Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed the plan for utilizing Incentive Funds.  Total funds available are:  $6,250.  The plan is to utilize these funds to support activities of the SC Training Team, the Southern MN Professional Development Network, and for marketing/outreach including local job/career fairs, chamber memberships, and marketing workforce center workshops.
2011 Local Unified Plan Update
Diane Halvorson reviewed Section C of the Local Unified Plan updating contact people and information.  The plan, including the updated demand occupation list, we will brought to the SC WorkForce Council for final approval on May 11th and will be posted on the SC WorkForce Council website on May 13th:  www.workforcecouncil.org
Georgetown Study
Diane Halvorson distributed information from the Georgetown Study that shows that 70% of jobs in Minnesota will require post-secondary education and training by the year 2018.  Current education demographics for individuals 25+ years in South Central are:  
11.2%   No high school diploma
35.0%   High school diploma

22.4%   Some college, no degree

31.5%   Associates degree or higher

Meeting adjourned.

